
July 2022
Dear Pastor and Church and Friends, 
We have a tremendous teen soul winning group that meets on Saturdays.  There is a training time 
and we call it Disciples of the Messiah training.  We have been teaching them how to enroll in the 
“School of Cool” – see Ps. 78:4-7; Mal. 4:5-6.  This school teaches Biblical principles for life.  
In May and June there were 210 that asked Christ to be their salvation.  Nineteen (19) of them 
were baptized.  BIMI Amazon Connect medical missions group was with us in May.  There were 
225 that received Christ as Saviour and many more were helped medically.
In early May we had a very nice marriage seminar at church with marriages strengthened.  
Mark and Emily Mariner, missionary interns, are working with us through this year.  The 
Mariners are helping us with the online Bible college that we have, our teen program, our music 
program, and our follow-up/discipleship program.  They will be going to their field of service, 
Suriname, in early 2023.  
The first term of our online Bible college finished.  We are now into the second term.  Seven 
students are enrolled.   
After the easing of the corona restrictions, we have been able to restart several ministries.  These 
include public school Bible clubs and a Bible club that is held at a government facility for abused 
children, teens, and women.  We are able to bring to church on Sundays some of the people 
from the government home.  We also started again the Spanish Fishing Boat Ministry.  This is 
a ministry to Venezuelan fishermen who work on fishing trawlers.  We do not speak Spanish.  
However, we have some of our church people who are fluent in Spanish.  They are helping us, but 
we need others who will be faithful to this open door of ministry to preach the Gospel.  
On June 26, we had the official starting of Hope Baptist Church.  We ordained Pastor Aubrey 
Payne as pastor and had a wonderful reception of food and fellowship after the Sunday morning 
service.  This is a church that grew from an inner-city bus route.  The idea to start this church 
came during the 2020 corona lockdowns.  Since we were not able to hold services at church, we 
decided to have a Sunday afternoon Sunday school on the outside steps at the home of one of our 
bus kids.  The bus ministry still works and it is thriving here.  
Please pray for Hope Baptist Church.  Presently we are renting a place to meet, but we need a 
better place.  Also, continue to pray for our online Bible college called Lone Star Baptist College – 
Guyana.  
Thanks for your support.  Your financial and prayerful love gifts are what keep the work going in 
this part of God’s harvest.  We owe a great debt of gratitude to friends like you.  May God reward 
you abundantly for your gifts.  
In Christ Jesus the Anchor holds, 

The Shrivnauth family
Noel, Charlene, Rydal, Gretel, Elsie and Nolan


